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12/16/98 - 856 W. Riverview Ave. Napoleon, Ohio detached garage
Robert P. May Custom Concrete - footer & foundation contractor.

Talked to Mr. May at around 3PM 12/16/98, he had poured the footer
and foundation for the subject garage just a few hours prior to our
conversation. I explained to him that the weather forecast stated that the
low temp was going to be in the low 20's. He said that the concrete had
enough heat in it and that he had heard it was only going to be in the
30's. Itold him he should cover the fresh concrete with insulation
blankets or straw. He proceeded to tell me how straw would discolor the
concrete and that he did not own concrete insulating blankets. Mr. May
left the concrete uncovered (the temperature went into the low 20's that
night. As of 4pm 12/17/98 all the concrete that was poured at 856 W.
Riverview Ave. was still not covered. He poured an approach slab
along the north side of the garage on 12/17/98 am and did not cover it
either. Talked to Jerry Clum of Bullock Garages (the building
contractor) at 3:45PM regarding contractor registration, I also explained
in him that Mr. May had not covered the concrete at all and I had
serious concerns regarding the concrete freezing and not fully curing.
He said he would talk to Mr. May. Mr. Clum explained that if there was
a problem with the concrete later on that Mr. May would replace it.



